2018 Open Championship Preview
The third major of the year is upon us as the Open Championship returns to Carnoustie Golf Links for the 8th time. Jordan Spieth will attempt to be the first to at the Open since Paddy Harrington did so in ’08. The past five winners of the Open are Spieth, Stenson, ZJ, Rory, and Phil with the runner ups being Kuch, Phil, Leishman/Louis, Rickie/Sergio, and Stenson. For the most part the names we see compete for the win are terrific ball strikers. With wind and tricky bunkering, being able to control your ball is essential at the Open. This week at Carnoustie will not be any different. 
Carnoustie has given us some of golf’s greatest memories (or nightmares) as it was the site of the epic collapse of Jean Van de Velde in 1999, and the spot where Sergio’s attempt at his maiden major lipped out in 2007. Since the 1937 Open Championship here at Carnoustie there has been an interesting trend in winning scores, it has gone over par/under par in order (’37 +2, ’53 -6, ’68 +1, ’75 -9, ’99 +6, ’07 -7). If present stays true to past we should see an over par score win this year. The weather at the Open is the main factor to what the scores will be and as of now the weather looks to be benign in relation to Open’s past (10-15 mph winds with light rain forecasted for Friday). The past two winners at Carnoustie have come from way behind (10 strokes in ’99 and 6 strokes in ’07) in the final round. There has also been a playoff to determine the winner the last three times the Open has been played at Carnoustie. 
The course itself can be had if the weather stays calm evidenced by the 63 course record set by Tommy Fleetwood at last year’s Dunhill Links (9 others had shared the course record of 64 including Lawrie and Alex Noren). It is only one of the three courses in the rotation, and since the Dunhill Links is essentially the Pebble Beach Pro-Am of the Euro Tour the pins are usually more accessible than they will be this week. That said the last 5 Dunhill Links champions are; Hatton ’17, Hatton ’16 (Fisher ended as runner up in both as well), Olesen ’15 (he was also runner up in 2012), Wilson ’14, and David Howell in ’13. Brooks was runner up in ’15, and Rory and Fleetwood were runners up in ’14. The guys that have played in this tourney will at minimum have some experience around this track.
Carnoustie plays at a par 71 for the Open Championship (72 for the Dunhill Links) at a yardage of 7402.  There are 13 par 4’s, 3 par 3’s, and 2 par 5’s. Seven of the par 4’s are between 450-500 yards, while there are 4 between 400-415, and 2 under 400. The par 3’s are 183, 176, and 246 (similar to the yardages we saw at Shinnecock Hills this year).  Mid to Long iron play will be crucial to success this week, along with the guys that are good at bogey avoidance.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This will be a great test with no doubt a great finish. We hope you enjoy this year’s third major, and make sure to check us out on Twitter: @HTCDFS, for more hot takes throughout the week!
